BRYMBO



CYNGOR CYMUNED COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Bethan M Hughes Clerk and Financial Officer

15 Chestnut Avenue Wrexham LL12 7HS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BRYMBO COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 12TH OCTOBER 2021 AT BRYMBO SPOTS AND SOCIAL CLUB..

Present (Chairman) Cllr Prince

Brymbo Ward- Councillors D Ashworth, K Mathews, J Phelen, S Rawlinson, D Roberts and M Shone.

Tanyfron Ward- Councillors D Griffiths and G Hughes.

Bwlchgwyn Ward- Councillors J Bassford-Barton.

Apologies Councillors- P Rogers, D Marsh, R McNeil and CBC Kelly.

Jeannie Barton had been elected to serve the ward of Vron. She signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14th September 2021 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

DECLARATION OF INTEREST-None

2. POLICING

PC Kelvin Evans attended and told members that things were quiet at present however this could change with winter approaching. He had received numerous complaints regarding speeding between Coed y Felin Road and Railway Road. This would be addressed when the shift patterns changed the following week and he was being allocated a colleague. Both would therefore be able to deal with speeding motorists. He said that he had been approached regarding drinking by the shop and this was being monitored.

3. COUNTY BOROUGH COUNCILLOR'S REPORTS

CBC Rogers had forwarded members a copy of his report as he was unable to attend due to contracting Covid.

It stated:

Resurfacing work on the B5101 between the junction of Mount Hill and Queens Cross MOT garage commences on Monday 18th October.

New LED street lamps have been installed at car parks on Cheshire View in Brymbo. Solar street lighting has been installed at Dyke Street in Brymbo and off Park Road in Tanyfron.

Christmas lights have been ordered and being manufactured by Lumalite. Mega Electrical have already begun carrying out essential works in preparation including electrical testing, new fittings and structural surveys. We expect that they will be switched on late November.

I am currently working with community groups in both Brymbo and Tanyfron regarding Remembrance this year. Details will be circulated to Community Councillors once plans are finalised.

Following the concern raised about a bus stop at the September meeting, Council Officer Andrew Mytton has confirmed he visited Tanyfron Road to look at the issue. I have a virtual meeting with the Health Board scheduled for this Friday regarding Forge Road and also the re-opening of the surgery at Offa Street in Brymbo by Bryn Darland.

Brymbo Developments Ltd intend to hold a drop in session or hold an open meeting to update residents on the next stages for the redevelopment of the Steelworks site. It is expected that this will take place the first week in November.

Since the last Community Council meeting there have been some misleading comments on social media that Tanyfron was not allowed village signs. This is not correct. Village signs have been agreed for all three villages. The reason for the delay was because of the pandemic resulting in the Council prioritising essential work only. Now that we are coming through the pandemic, this project along with many others will progress and as soon as I have a timescale I will update the Community Council.

The only two items I would ask that the Council approve is:

To follow up the purchase of grit bins which were agreed but never delivered for last winter. Members agreed that this needed to be done before the winter set in.

The power supply has now been installed and tree lights ordered for around the War Memorial in Brymbo however we have not yet agreed the exact model and type of lighting for the War Memorial itself. I would ask that permission be approved to liaise with MEGA Electrical to trial products and that any costs associated be delegated for decision to the Chair and Vice Chair in consultation with the Clerk. Cllr Ashworth proposed and Cllr Mathews seconded that this be done. A vote was taken. All were in favour.

4. ROADS No further information

5. BUS SHELTER SERVICES AND STOPS No further information

6. PLAYING FIELDS AND PLAYGROUNDS No further information

7. FOOTPATHS/LIGHTING

Cllr Marsh and McNeil had sent their apologies. Cllr McNeil had e-mailed members with regards to the Christmas lights in Bwlchgwyn. He said 'The bushes and subsequent roots present a significant problem to running ducts behind the wall. What we are going to propose is to take supply from pole to a feeder pillar below then to the Xmas tree location. From the Xmas tree location we would install ducting in pavement around to cenotaph for up lighters. I think we should leave the pavement work and uplighters till the New Year to avoid mess for Remembrance Sunday and the Xmas period. I haven't found external USB sockets yet. We need to be careful with socket outlets for public use because of the chance of electrocution and how is power usage being metered and paid for .Cllr Bassford-Barton proposed that this be done. Cllr Ashworth seconded the proposal. A vote was taken. All were in favour. He also said that there had also been a quote put in by the village hall committee to Bethan, for work to be done in Bwlchgwyn village hall. The Clerk had not yet received that.

8. WAR MEMORIAL No further information

9. PLANNING

ERECTION OF DETACHED DOUBLE GARAGE

EXTENSION AND ALTERATIONS TO BUNGALOWAND CONVERT GARAGE TO ANNEX

CARMEL RUTHIN ROAD BWLCHGWYN

P/2021/0926-No observations

PROPOSED ERECTION OF A DETACHED SINGLE STOREY DOUBLE GARAGE AND STORAGE BUILDING

BODEURON FARM LLANARMON ROAD BWLCHGWYN

P/2021/0901-No observations

10. QUARTERLY ACCOUNTS/BANK RECONCILIATION

A copy of all income and expenditure was circulated to members. The Chair and Clerk signed the bank reconciliation.

11. DONATIONS

2 Donation requests had been received along with the requested financial documentation.

Calon FM had requested a donation of £300.00 to assist with running costs. Cllr Ashworth proposed and Cllr Shone seconded that an amount of £100.00 be made. A vote was taken. All were in favour.

Macmillan Cancer Support had requested any amount as 98% of their total income was from voluntary donations.

Cllr Jeannie Barton proposed a donation of £150.00. This was seconded by Cllr Bassford-Barton. An amendment was put forward by Cllr Phelen that the amount be £200.00. This was seconded by Cllr Griffiths. A vote was taken on the amendment first. There were 7 votes in favour. A vote was then taken on the initial proposal. Two votes were in favour. The proposal of donating £200.00 was therefore moved.

12. FOOTATHS.

Cllr Phelen told members that a resident had suffered a fall along the footpath by Coed y Felin and Railway Road. Cllr Ashworth said that she and Cllr Rawlinson had set up a meeting for the week beginning the 25th October with WCBC to discuss overhanging trees and also the surface of the footpath as it was very slippery.

13. CORRESPONDENCE None

14. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

3744	SHERRATTS	BRONWENS GREEN	327.70
3745	JP ENGRAVING	NOTICEBOARDS	1122.00
3746	B HUGHES	SALARY	*
3747	SCOTTISH POWER	1102.62	
3748	WCBC	PLAY AREA B/G	75.07
3749	WCBC	PLAY AREA TYF	34.51
3750	WIX.COM	ANNUAL WEBSITE DOMAIN	86.40
3751	HELPING HAND	LITTERPICKING	474.10
3752	B HUGHES	REFUND OF POSTAGES	8.50
3753	ROYAL BRITISH LI	EGION WREATHS	100.00
3754	VRON GARDEN SI	ERVICES B/G WAR MEMORIAL	159.80
3755	ROYAL BRITISH LI	EGION EVENT POPPIES	150.00
3756	TIMPSONS	CYLINDER KEYS	20.00

The	meeting	closed	at 7	7.35	p.m.

Signed C	Chairman
----------	----------